MOUNT HOPE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES

The July 14, 2014 meeting of the Mount Hope City Council was called to order by Mayor Somers at
7:00p.m. with the following council members present Reynolds, Ostlund and Donnie McCaskill. Council
member Buoy arrived at 7:05. Council member Dwayne McCaskill was absent.

Reynolds moved and Ostlund seconded a motion to approve the Agenda. Motion carried 3-0.

Ostlund moved and McCaskill seconded a motion to approve the consent agenda items including check
numbers #30534 thru check #30642, plus EFT’s totaling $119,918.12. Motion carried 3-0.

The 2015 budget was presented. Reynolds moved and Ostlund seconded a motion to approve the 2015
Budget of $1,995,487.00 for publication. Motion carried 4-0.

Mayor Somers introduced the Hazard Mitigation plan to allow us to participate with FEMA funding
should there be a disaster. Reynolds moved and Buoy seconded a motion to adopt Resolution 146-2014
“The South-Central Kansas (Region G) Multi-Hazard, Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan.” Buoy
moved and Reynolds seconded a motion to adopt the Mitigation Plan. Motion carried 4-0.

Council member McCaskill inquired about the time frame for the doors to be replaced at the fire station.

Chief Jon Smith is hoping to have them replaced in a reasonable time; it was tabled until the August
council meeting.

Council member Buoy asked that the council consider taking action on the purchase of the Thermal
Imaging Camera; Chief Smith has applied for a grant and is still exploring other grant opportunities.

Mayor Somers presented the information from the ISO Audit that had dropped the city’s rating from a 7
toas.

Mayor Somers briefly discussed the logo tag line of “My Hometown, Kansas’ Secret”, Council member
Buoy raised concern that is may be too exclusive; there was no other discussion.

Reynolds moved and Ostlund seconded a motion to adjourn carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned.




